Dear (Representative or Senator):

I wish to share my grave concerns regarding the President’s draft FY 2026 HHS budget because it includes a major threat to the ability of older adults to age well at home and in the community. 

The President’s draft budget proposes to split Older Americans Act (OAA) programs into two different HHS agencies, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) and the Administration for Children and Families (ACF). The budget draft also outlined plans to zero out many critical aging programs that support older adults in Ohio and across the nation, such as OAA’s evidence-based health promotion and disease prevention program (Title III D) and elder rights (Title VII) efforts to prevent elder abuse and neglect, such as our local Regional Long-Term Care Ombudsman Program, among others.  

If the proposed breakup of the programs and the elimination of major initiatives in the OAA goes forward, it will severely impact the ability of older adults and caregivers to receive the services and supports they need to remain living at home and in the community versus facing placement in institutional settings, as well as drive cost inefficiencies through unnecessary and wasteful administrative burden on federal, state and local aging agencies.

I ask for your strong support and that you do all you possibly can to ensure that OAA programs that were formerly at the Administration for Community Living are moved intact to ACF. I also ask for your support to prevent the elimination of critical services to older adults in the FY 2026 appropriations bills.

I also urge you to oppose the proposed cuts to Medicaid and the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) in the reconciliation bill being considered by the House of Representatives. These dangerous cuts would leave millions of older adults and people with disabilities without the services and supports they need to age well at home. 

Medicaid is the largest payer of long-term services and supports and the largest provider of home and community-based services (HCBS). Cutting Medicaid HCBS will ultimately lead to more older adults going into nursing homes, which are the more expensive option for long-term care. 

SNAP is a vital support for older adults across the state as a nutritious diet plays a significant role in promoting health, healing and well-being. According to the Congressional Budget Office, the proposed changes and cuts to SNAP could force millions of people off the program, including many older adults who rely on the program to eat.
 
So many in our community benefit and rely on programs through the Older Americans Act, Medicaid and SNAP. Please do all you can to advocate that the programs stay intact and receive the funding and support needed to continue serving older adults in Ohio and across the nation. 
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